
Remote Learning Contingency Plan October 2020 

Staff in school have now had training on the implementation of Google classroom and 

child log –on/user-names have been made available. Children in KS2  (Y3-6) have all 

been taught how to use google classroom while in school and homework will be set via 

this route initially, so that teachers, children and parents can be become familiar with 

the system 

1 .Plans for individual children self-isolating when the rest of the class is in school 

Where possible the class teacher will post work that the class has done that day for 

the child to access at home. Work can then be completed and ‘posted’ back to the 

teacher for marking.  

Year 1 children are now rapidly becoming familiar with and using google classroom  

Year 2 children will shortly be introduced to Google classroom 

Reception children will have work set via Tapestry 

Parents may be also be directed to Oak academy website 

https://classroom.thenational.academy/   for work where this links directly to class 

teaching whilst the child is off. 

Teachers will contact the child at home regularly over the two weeks to ensure they 

are able to access the work and to support with any issues. This may be via email or 

phone whichever is appropriate for the family circumstances. 

Parents have been asked about home connectivity so that we can try to meet individual 

needs should a whole class need to self-isolate. It is hoped that Chrome books can be 

loaned to families where no laptop/tablet is available for the child to work on. 

 Each teacher has also produced a ‘paper pack’ of work focussing mainly on English and 

Maths that the child can access and complete at home –without the needing to access 

IT. Based on the reflection of the experiences in the summer term, this work will be 

consolidation work, rather than new learning so that misunderstandings do not create 

further difficulties. This will be sufficient for 10 days of work- reading, writing, 

arithmetic & spelling/grammar/phonics. There are also some theme based activities to 

further engage home learning, initially based on autumn/harvest. This is a backup 

should children be unable to access google classroom, in the short term, so that some 

school work would always be available. This work must come back into school to be 

marked so that any misconceptions can be addressed.  

 

 

 



 

 2. A whole class has to self- isolate as a result of a positive case in school 

In the event that a class does have to self-isolate the class teacher will post work daily 

for the child to access at home. This will consist of a range of powerpoint 

presentations, links to youtube clips, texts and worksheets. Work can then be 

completed online and ‘posted’ back to the teacher for marking.  

Reception children will have work set via Tapestry  

Year 1 children are now rapidly becoming familiar with and using google classroom  

Year 2 children will shortly be introduced to Google classroom 

Years 3-6 children are becoming increasingly familiar with using Google classroom 

 


